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Editor’s note: Fr. James
Smith, C.PP.S., is a first-year
student at the Graduate Theolog-
ical Union (GTU) in Berkeley,
Calif., and lives in Sonnino Mis-
sion House, He hopes to obtain a
doctoral degree in theology, focus-
ing on pastoral theology and care.
From 201620, he served in the St,
Henry, Ohio, Cluster, including
the past three years as parochial
vicar. We asked him a few questions
about his new life and times.

How has it been settling
back into the academic life?

This is the first time in
my life that I have taken class-
es online. Due to COVID-19,
most universities in California
have switched to online classes
for the fall and likely for the
spring. GTU is affiliated with
Cal-Berkelev. e GT1] tends to

the Church or
ministry can
be a little bit
like blinders
in seeing just
what's in front
of vou. In my
group of first-
year students
at GTU this
year, almost

a quarter of
the incoming students are from
China or Korea. In my concen-
tration in practical theology, I
believe I am the only white guy,
which is quite different from
parish ministry, yet reflective of
where the bulk of the work in
the field is being done.

Your classes are all online.
Are you missing the give-and-
take of the classroom?

Fr. James
Smith is
now a stu-
dent at GTU
in Berkeley
(above), but
seldom sets foot on campus,
due to COVID-19.

the most convenient ['ve
ever had.
One of the eoals of theol-



